



الدور الثاني المنهج الكامل

العاء الحراسيم : 2016 / 2015 م

نموذج الإجابة

دولة الكويت وزارة التربية

التوجيه الفني العام للغة الانجليزية

امتحان الدور الثاني الصف العاشر المنهج الكامل ٢٠١٦/٢٠١٥

الجال الدراسي، اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الزمن، ثلاث ساعات

مكونات الامتحان: (المفردات — القواعد — الوظائف اللغوية — أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص الترجمة)

(Total 300 Marks) I-Vocabulary (50 Marks)

	1-Vocabulary (50 Marks)							
A. <u>I</u>	From a, b, c and d following sentence	<u>, choose the most suita</u> s: (6 X 5 = 30 marks)	ble word that best com	pletes each of the				
1.	-							
a. r	numbles	b. activates	c. invests	d. deserves				
2.	Watching the san	ne cartoons everyday m	nade it	and dull.				
a. p	ortable	b. monotonous	c. obedient	d. proud				
3.	3. Arabs are well known for theirand hospitality to guests.							
a. g	enerosity	b. hassle	c. instructor	d. seminar				
4.	My brother invented a remote which canigignals for a long distance.							
a. r	esemble	b. transmit	c. observe	consult				
5.	The notice says that the cleaning materials are							
a. digestive		b. geometric	c. wire cos 2015-2016 A. hazardous					
6.	Monkeys are considered one of the most intelligent							
a. tumours		b. mammals	c. vitamins	d. studios				
B. Fill in the spaces with the suitable words from the list below: $(5 \times 4 = 20 \text{ marks})$								
(notably / deadline / retire / shipping / procured / breathtaking)								
7.	7. Scary movies include breathtakingscenes that are not suitable for children.							
8.	The company manager decided toretireafter working for over 35 years.							
9.	My mother buys her clothes online but she has to pay for theshippingas well.							
10.	A workerprocureda big prize for his hard outstanding efforts with customers.							
11.	When their father died in a car accident, our neighbours' life hasnotably changed.							

الصفحة الثانية

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة)

II-Grammar (35 Marks)							
A. From a, b,c and d, choose the correct word that best completes each of the following sentences. (5 X 5= 25 marks)							
12.	Al-Mubarakiyah	school		was built in 10	911, was the first o	fficial	
	school in Kuwai	t.		was built iii 13	711, was the first o	meiai	
a. w	hich	b. who		c. whose	d. where		
13.	Yesterday, a dec	ision	b	y the minister to	publish new book	S.	
a. w	as taken	b. were taken		c. have taken	d. had take		
14.	My father didn't	rea	d the new	spaper in the m	orning but now he	does.	
a. us	ses	b. use to		c. using	d. use		
15.	If the runners train	ined well, they	سرية ديوان	the cha	mnionahin		
	ill win	b. win		c. would win	d. won		
16.	The more books	13		1 - 11			
	e most	b. the more	2015-2016	much	d. many		
			مالىي نىمىودچ	mach	d. many		
B. <u>Re</u>	ead the following	sentences care	fully and	correct the und	derlined mistakes.	There	
B. Read the following sentences carefully and correct the underlined mistakes. There are two mistakes in each sentence: (4X2½=10 marks)							
17. The two cousins met <u>of</u> a meeting last Sunday. They haven't met <u>for</u> last year.							
		in			since		
18. The computer is the better way ever to save data and keep them securely from others.							
		best			secure/secured		
III-Language Functions (40 Marks)							
Write what you would say in the following situations: (5X8=40 marks)							
19. <i>A</i>	19. A nutrition doctor says that green tea is not good for health.						
Disagreement/ Opinion/ Expressing the opposite opinion.							
	A friend of yours p						
V	Warning/ Advice/	Opinion/ Sayi	ing why o	one is worried/	Persuading.		
21. Y	our classmates w	ant to buy a pre	esent for h	nonouring the sc	chool security guar	d.	

Making suggestions/ Preference/ Opinion

الصفحة الثالثة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة)

22. When you were playing a trick on your friend, you spoiled his/her shirt with ink.

Expressing apology/ Agreement

23. Your father asks why you like to read short stories.

Preference/ Stating advantages/ Stating one's purpose.



IV- Set Book Questions (25 marks)

A. <u>In good meaningful sentences</u>, answer ONLY THREE of the following questions: (3X6=18marks)

- 24. Following a vegetarian lifestyle might lead to health problems. What are they? It can lead to malnutrition./ Vegetarians might lack the RDA of iron, protein, calcium and vitamin B12./
- 25. Why do you think the robomate (robot) is an amazing invention?

 It can do the household for us. / It can look after the house when we go out./ It can translate./ It can remember everything you tell it./ It can perform operations./
- 26. Why did people use pigeons for carrying messages in the past?

 Because pigeons are fast and easily trained. /They have a natural instinct to travel back to their homes and nests. /They can travel long distances in one flight./ They can be used to replace normal postal services in wartime.
- 27. People prefer travelling by air. Mention why?

 Travelling by air saves time and effort./It is an enjoyable experience to them. / They can obtain tickets at reasonable prices./ Flight companies make good offers on vacations./...

B. Literature Time

<u>In good meaningful sentences, answer ONLY ONE of the following questions:</u> (1X7=7 marks)

- 28. Why do some people feel afraid of going on a sea trip?

 Perhaps they don't like the sea/Feel afraid of the high waves/ Feel afraid of getting lost at sea/ Don't know how to swim./ Perhaps sea trips are too expensive/They are full of dangers/They might be exposed to pirates./ The ships might not be safe./...
- 29. In your opinion, what are the advantages of taking adventures?

 Learning about new places/ Learning about new people/ Learning about their customs/ Learning about history and cultures./ Broadening the mind./Learning languages./ Understanding people better/....

(Any reasonable answer is accepted).

الصفحة الرابعة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة)

V-Writing (60 Marks)

Write on the following topic:

Big companies, like Microsoft, are run by well known, gifted people like Bill Gates. Plan and write <u>a report</u> (<u>about 12 sentences-140 words</u>) about the characteristics of a successful company manager and the skills and degree he/she should have <u>making use of the following ideas:</u>

- The characteristics of a successful manager.
- The skills and degrees required for a company manager.
- The benefits of having a good manager at a company.



The Outline (7 marks)

42
7
6
5

الصفحة الخامسة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفر دات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة)

VI- Reading Comprehension And Summary Making (70 Marks)

Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

There are many stories and myths about the camel spider. Some say that the camel spider can reach giant sizes. Other stories say that the camel spider injects a type of poison to eat huge chunks of flesh without being noticed. None of these stories are even half true! They don't eat big animals. Despite their reputation, camel spiders aren't actually very big at all. They are only about one to two inches long. They're thought to be like camels, but in fact they hate the sun. They don't go out in the day, but at night.

To begin with, the camel spider isn't even a real spider! The camel spider is also called a wind scorpion, sun spider or solifugid. Solifugids have eight legs, and two parts to their body. But unlike spiders, solifugids don't have a 'waist'. Also, although solifugids have eight legs, they only use six of **them** for walking. The first pair of legs is held out in front of them a little bit like antennae, so that they can feel their way and **detect** preys.

One of the biggest features of the solifugids is that they have huge jaws that stick out in front of them. Although camel spiders are meat eaters, they don't eat camels or people! They prey on other insects, scorpions, lizards and mices Some solifugids eat only ants, and some eat whatever meat is around. To catch their prey, their speed and their huge jaws allow the camel spiders to catch their food.

There are about 600 different groups of solifusies. Most live in the hotter and drier areas in North Africa and the Middle East. Its desert habitat gives the camel spider its name; like a camel, this solifugid lives in the desert. Many solifugids look a bit like camels: They are hairy, and either yellow, brown, or black. These colours help them blend in with their environment.

The word solifugid comes from Latin, and means "running from the sun". This is because they are so fast, and also because solifugids are active at night. This means that they hide in holes in the sand or under rocks during the day and come out to hunt and move at night. Solifugids are very good at digging, and can build holes to stay in during the day and the breeding season. Although they run away from the sun, they are attracted to lights such as torches and fires.

الصفحة السادسة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر- الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة)

A_{I}	From a, b, c and a, choose the correct answer: (6X6=36)				
30.	The best title for the passage could be				
	a- Breeding Insects.				
	b- Spider Camels.				
	c- The Desert Environment.				
	d- Middle East Animals.				
31.	The underlined pronoun them in paragraph (2) refers to the				
	a- spiders' colours				
	b- spiders' jaws				
	c- solifugids' legs				
	d- spiders' food				
32.	The underlined word <u>detect</u> in paragraph (2) means				
	a- eat				
	b- find				
	c- hate				
	d- begin				
33.	The main idea of the 4 th paragraph is				
	a- the story of spiders.				
	b- the body of spiders.				
	c- the hair of camel spiders.				
	d- the habitat of camel spiders.				
34.	is another name for the camel spiders.				
	a- Mouse				
	b- Lizard				
	c- Torch				
	d- Solifugid				

الصفحة السابعة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية — الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات — القواعد — الوظائف اللغوية — أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة — الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص — الترجمة)

- 35. One of the following ideas is NOT TRUE about camel spiders.
 - a- They have eight legs and two body parts.
 - b- They are attracted to the light of the sun.
 - c- They live in the desert and the hot environment.
 - d- There are 600 different groups of camel spiders.

B) Answer the following questions: (3 x 6=18 Marks)

36. Why are camel spiders called with this name?

They live in the desert./ They live in hot and dry areas./ Many of them look a bit like camels: They are hairy, and either yellow, brown, or black.

37. What do the camel spiders dig holes for?

To stay in during the day./To stay in the holes during the breeding season./ To hide from the sun.

38. What do camel spiders eat?

They eat insects, scorpions, lizards and mice.

Any reasonable answer related to the text is accepted

المركة ديوان المر

C) Summary Making (16 marks)

In FOUR sentences of your own, summarize paragraph "1" in an answer to the following question.

What are the false stories and beliefs about the camel spiders?

The summary should include four of the following points:

The camel spider can reach giant sizes./The camel spider injects a type of poison to eat huge chunks of flesh without being noticed./ They eat big animals./ Camel spiders are very big./ They're thought to be like camels, living in the sun./ They hide at night and go out in the day.

الصفحة الثامنة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف العاشر (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة)

VII- Translation (20 Marks)

A) With reference to paragraph (3), translate the following into good Arabic: (12 marks)

Although camel spiders are meat eaters, they don't eat camels or people! Some camel spiders eat only ants, and some eat whatever meat is around. To catch their prey, their speed and their huge jaws allow the camel spiders to catch their food.

بالرغم من أن العناكب الجملية لاحمة (آكلة للحم)، إلا أنها لا تأكل الجمال ولا الإنسان. بعض العناكب الجملية تأكل فقط النمل، والبعض الآخر يأكل أي نوع من اللحم يمكن أن يصل إليه. وللإمساك بالفريسة، تساعدها سرعتها وفكاها الكبيران على التقاط طعامها.

B) Translate the following into good English: (8 marks)

نهى: منيرة مولعة بالطائرات وترغب أن تصبح طياراً منذ الصغر. ريم: معك حق، أصبحت منيرة أول طيار كويتى أنثى.

Nuha: Munirah is fascinated by planes, and she wanted to become a pilot from a young age.

Reem: You're right. Munirah has become the first Kuwaiti female pilot.



انتهت الأسئلة مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاج